
 
Thursday, May 27, 2010 

  
 
Contract and Land Management Item No. 16 
RECOMMENDATION FOR COUNCIL ACTION 
 

 
 
Subject: Authorize execution of a construction contract with AUSTIN TRAFFIC SIGNAL 
CONSTRUCTION CO., LP, Pflugerville, TX, for the ABIA Overhead Signage Renovations project at the 
Austin Bergstrom International Airport in the amount of $158,524. 
 
Amount and Source of Funding: Funding is available in the Fiscal Year 2009-2010 Capital Budget of 
the Aviation Department. 
 
Fiscal Note: A fiscal note is attached. 
 
For More Information: Robert Pirtle 974-7234; Susan Garnett 974-7064; April Thedford 974-7141 
 
Purchasing Language: Lowest bid of four (4) bids received. 
 
MBE/WBE: This contract will be awarded in compliance with Chapter 2-9A of the City Code (Minority 
Owned and Women Owned Business Enterprise Procurement Program) by meeting the goals with 5.41% 
MBE and 8.66% WBE subcontractor participation. 
 
Boards and Commission Action: Recommended by the Austin Airport Advisory 
Commission.

 
 
The Austin Bergstrom International Airport was completed in 1999.  All vehicular navigational signage 
was installed at that time.  With over a decade of use, the sign panel face graphics have faded and are in 
need of replacement.   
 
This project will provide new sign face panels which comply with TXDOT standards for layout format, 
colors, text types / sizes, and light reflectivity.  The work includes signage on the Presidential Boulevard 
and associated exit roadways.   
 
The work will be done from midnight to 6:00 AM.  There is no federal funding used in this project.  The 
contract allows 150 calendar days for final completion of this project. 


